KIRKBARROW RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held 10 September 2014

in The Neighbourhood Centre, Ghyllside School, Kendal








PRESENT:		Diane Horner (in the Chair), R. Tideswell, D. Wilkinson, L. Slater, 


L. Hodgson, A. Braithwaite, A. Ainsworth, D. Bertsson. 





IN ATTENDANCE:	G. Cook, Kath Teasdale, PCSO J. Egglestone.





WELCOME & APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and received apologies for absence in respect of 


Peter Horner, Martin Mason, Phil Whiting, Fiona Harrison (SLH), Carol Last (CCC) and Mark Griffiths (YC).





MINUTES OF LAST AGM


The minutes of the AGM held 4 September 2013 were agreed as a correct record.





MATTERS ARISING:	None.





PRESENTATION & ADOPTION OF ANNUAL ACCOUNTS 2013/14


Rose presented the Annual Accounts 2013/14, which had been audited by John Hutchinson, Kendal Town Council Treasurer and were subsequently adopted. As at 31 March 2014, there was about £1000 in the account not already allocated to specific funds; however, this amount had reduced thereafter.





The meeting noted that John Hutchinson was retiring and therefore KRA would need a new auditor. It was agreed that the Chair write to John expressing our thanks for his services and also suggested that Jack Jones, who would be taking over as Town Treasurer, might be willing to act for us.  Rose volunteered to approach Jack in this regard. 





REPORTS:


Chair


Diane gave the following report in respect of the year 2013/14.


“Since the last AGM, KRA has held three Litter Picks of the estate, in September, March and July. And perhaps we could squeeze another one in before Winter?





Work on maintaining and developing our Community Planting Scheme has continued, with a weeding session taking place in November and the planting of 30 saplings, which we were awarded free of charge by the Woodland Trust, in March. Although our hard work and achievements to 2013 were recognised with Cumbria-in-Bloom awarding us a Level 2 Certificate in their It’s Your Neighbourhood section, we took a break from the competition this year until our schemes are more established.





We again provided the collectors for the Kendal Lion’s Christmas Appeal with Santa’s Float on 12th December, when KRA volunteers called at every house on the estate. Although it was another wet and miserable night and the music wasn’t working on the float, so residents couldn’t hear us coming, we collected a very respectable £277, of which KRA received £140. And to acknowledge the help given, Kendal Lions have recently presented KRA and other local groups with Certificates of Appreciation, which was rewarding. Needless to say, these were accompanied with a request for help again this year. 





After nearly two years, our quest for an additional 4 grit bins to be installed around the estate came to fruition just before Christmas, thanks to funding from South Lakes Housing. 


 


The additional Picnic Table and Bench for The Adventure Recreational Area, ordered following requests from residents, were installed in good time to be used at another of our successful Fun Events on 12th July, when a Bouncy Castle, Gladiator Dual, 2 Face Painters, a Children’s Entertainer and Bar-B-Q featured on the area, thanks to a £250 grant from South Lakes Housing, supplemented by our own funds.





And the improvements to our Brockbeck Games Area were completed in June, when another litter bin was installed and the former grassed area around the seating that had become very muddy with frequent use was reinforced, thanks to Sport England having agreed that the remainder of their grant from extending the MUGA could be used for this purpose.





Sports Development on the MUGA has continued, with sessions being held on Tuesday afternoons during school holidays with Westmorland FA and every Monday evening, including Bank Holidays, from March to November inclusive with North Country Leisure Kendal (formerly Lakes Leisure). These sessions have proved very popular, with 124 young people and 3 adults having taken part since July last year but, thankfully, not all at once. And our £330 funding award from Cumbria Playing Fields Association, together with monies already raised, will ensure that these sessions continue until at least July 2016. 





Still at Brockbeck, our latest Project - to replace 4 items of dilapidated equipment on Spider Park and re-paint existing, together with installing a 1.8m high bowtop fence and access gate between the playground and adjacent Games Area - is now progressing in dribs and drabs. 2 items of new equipment were installed in April; the fencing and access gate is being installed at the moment; and 2 new slides will be installed by the end of this month; with the remainder of the works following thereafter. 





This is all thanks to both a partnership-agreement with SLDC, whereby the authority delivers and contributes to the project, thereby negating the need for VAT costs of nearly £7000 to be incurred, if KRA raised and donated sufficient monies with which to purchase the new items.





Following successful funding applications, our target was reached, thanks to Kendal Town Council having awarded £5000; Hadfield Trust - £3,600; Cumbria Community Foundation - £3,000; Cumbria County Council Grants Panel and 0-19 Fund - £1,500 and £500 respectively; The Frieda Scott Trust - £3,400; The Sir John Fisher Foundation - £1750; and fundraising by our young people - £32.





Still with our young people in mind, we discussed the possibilities of using both the Parish and Salvation Army Halls to offer indoor facilities, especially during the Winter months.





Further to this, we have developed partnership-working with the Kendal Parish Hall Committee, who very kindly organized 3 Dance Sessions; a Martial Arts Session; and a Games Afternoon during the school holidays, which were enjoyed by all. 





And South Lakes Housing is organizing a Halloween Party for our young people on 25th October in the Parish Hall, so volunteers will be needed to help with this.





Frustratingly, the long-awaited Public Right of Way Order in respect of the Kirkbarrow to Milnthorpe Road footpath via the Cock & Dolphin Development is still awaiting completion due to a backlog in SLDC’s Legal Department, so we have no choice but to continue waiting and hoping that it will be in place in the very near future. 





And, although there has been some improvement, work is continuing to find a long-term solution to incidences of Obstructive & Illegal Parking at the junctions of both Barn Holme & Greenwood and Glebe Road & Kirkbarrow. Cllr Geoff Cook will soon be instigating a consultation with nearby residents of the latter, in the hope of finding a satisfactory solution.





With our highways still in mind, South Lakes Housing have kindly offered to fund the provision of signs, welcoming careful drivers to the Kirkbarrow Estate, to supplement the 20mph ones at each of the 3 entrances.





So, once again, we’ve achieved quite a lot in our 10th year, all thanks to the teamwork and commitment of our committee members, local councillors and representatives of our partner organisations, not to mention the financial support we have received from various funders.”





Community Police


Jenna gave the following Community Engagement Report for the period 1 June to date. 


“Key Crime


08/6	Two failed attempts to break into a garden shed on Hill Close.


11/6 	Brick thrown through house window on Kirkbarrow.


26/6 	Bike stolen from Kirkbarrow. 


16/7 	Attempt to damage a shed on Kirkbarrow.


19/7 	Youths seen on roof of Ghyllside School. Identified and dealt with.


27/7 	Unlocked car stolen from Well Ings, but recovered shortly after.


29/8	Bike stolen from Bonner Court.





Overall, things have been very quiet on the estate over the summer, with little anti-social behaviour. Some noise from youths at Brockbeck late at night had been mentioned to her by resident(s); however, this had not been reported via a Call for Service to the Police.”





Young Cumbria		


Report from Mark Griffiths:	“During the summer period, Young Cumbria delivered a number of sessions on Kirkbarrow MUGA supported by sports staff from SPAAF. Young people came from all areas of Kendal to join in with the activities, which included arts and crafts such as decorating door hangers and photo frames, colouring sun catchers etc and a range of sports activities including football, quick cricket, tag rugby and rounders. The ages of the young people participating ranged from 7-16 and all young people thoroughly enjoyed themselves. 


The numbers of young people who attended was between 15-30 each week and the work culminated in a celebration Fun Day held at Kendal Lads and Girls Club at Beezon Fields in Kendal. The day offered activities for a range of ages, including a giant bouncy castle and ‘giant games’; a BBQ (with food kindly provided by Plumgarths); crafts; games; and a tombola. 


This was well attended by the young people of Kendal and their families. 





As we now approach the Autumn - Winter period and new provision is being planned and delivered, two of our Youth Support Workers who have been designated with a number of ring-fenced hours to deliver targeted support to individuals and groups, have been meeting young people on the estates in Kendal (including Kirkbarrow) at weekends, to make initial contact, build relationships and better understand their needs, issues and aspirations all of which will inform our targeted work in the next period. This work will operate alongside generic, club-based youth work provision. 





A recruitment drive for additional staff took place, although we have not yet been able to fill all vacancies and will be re-advertising. However, a new part-time Youth Support Worker and full-time Area Manager have taken up posts in the last few days.”	


	


CCC Community Engagement	


Report from Carol Last:	“£2.3m infrastructure investment plans for Kendal.  


People in Kendal are being invited to view plans for a series of highway improvements and sustainable transport investment in the town at a community drop-in session. Cumbria County Council is organising the event between 3pm and 7pm on Friday 19 September at the Georgian Room, Kendal Town Hall.


 


The County Council is proposing to invest £2.3 million over the next two years on a number of improvements in Kendal to support anticipated growth in the town, including:





    Road junction improvements


    Walking and cycling infrastructure


    Modal shift measures, to prevent increased traffic congestion


    Work and school travel plans


    Additional cycling infrastructure and promotion





Funding for the improvements has been secured through Cumbria Local Enterprise Partnership’s successful bid for £19m of Local Growth Fund investment in Cumbria from the Government.


Design plans for junction improvements at nine locations in the town will be on display at the drop-in event and people will be invited to give their views on each of the proposed schemes.”





CCC Adult & Local Services Local Area Co-ordinators - No report submitted





South Lakes Housing


Report from Fiona Harrison.


“1. ASB. We continue to work with the police and other agencies to tackle issues of Anti-Social Behaviour.  An injunction and Anti-Social behaviour contracts have been issued in the last twelve months to tackle cases.  





2. Community Cohesion. It has been a pleasure to work alongside KRA to assist where possible with community events arranged by the Committee.  We have part funded the recent Fun Day, provided sports equipment and storage for the MUGA and are currently planning the forthcoming Halloween Party set for 25th October between 3-5pm at the Parish Hall.  Plans for the party are coming together nicely and we are grateful for the offer of assistance from members of the committee.





3. Changes at SLH. New team member Pam Wilson is the Housing Officer for the area and has been busy getting to know the area.  She also covers the Sandylands and Rinkfield areas of Kendal.  Her contact details are � HYPERLINK "mailto:p.wilson@asouthlakeshousing.co.uk" �p.wilson@asouthlakeshousing.co.uk� and telephone number 03003038540.





New telephone number to use 0300 303 8540 which replaces the old 717717 number.





Keep considering any ideas for our Grant Application Panel which considers requests for environmental improvements which has successfully purchased the grit bins, the sports equipment and sports store. 


Our Financial Inclusion officer, Chris Parks has asked me to inform you of an informal drop-in event which will be run in Kendal in conjunction with Barclays and Impact Housing. The Digital Eagles event is being held on Tuesday 23rd September between 10 am to 4.00pm at: 





South Lakes Foyer


Yard 95a Stricklandgate


Kendal


Cumbria LA9 4RA





The event is free, friendly, informal and a great way to build your confidence with getting on-line, sending emails and all things related to using the internet.  You can also find out about banking on-line. If you have your own laptop, tablet, or iPhone, please do bring these along to the event so as the advisers on hand can help you make the most of the equipment your are already using at home.





If you are interested and need some help and advice to get on-line, I would urge you to take advantage of this fantastic opportunity. You may only have one or two questions, you may have more - either way please do come along. The event is essentially being run on a drop-in basis, so just call in at any time. However if you would like to make an appointment with an adviser at a specific time during the day, please contact me as soon as possible on 0300 303 8540”





Ghyllside School		


Diane reported on behalf of the school. After months without a School Crossing supervisor, a suitable candidate was at last in post. 





Work had started on the new building project to increase the space in the school by building a new, upper floor to house the staff room, admin etc, thereby releasing ground floor space for small group teaching. The work was scheduled to be completed before March 2015.





Vacancies for two Community Governors had arisen. If anyone was interested, please contact the school.





Kath asked if the school anticipated any problems coping with the new catering demands now that all the infants would have school dinners. Diane said that they were expecting to manage, but would now need three sittings for dinner to fit everyone in the hall.





Councillors


Geoff said that the Local Development Plans for areas near Kirkbarrow had now moved to the stage of producing Development Briefs. These were the guidelines on which builders would generate submissions for planning permission. The Briefs would be available for public consultation very shortly.





Our main concerns as a Residents Association was the increased pressure on the local primary schools, and the likely increase in traffic cutting though the estate.





Kath had nothing particular to report from the Town Council, but thanked us for making her feel so welcome.





ELECTION OF OFFICERS 2014/15


The previous officers indicated that they were willing to stand again and, in the absence of any other nominations, the following were subsequently re-elected unanimously:


Chair			-	Diane Horner 


Vice-Chair		-	Liz Hodgson


Treasurer		-	Rose Tideswell


Secretary		-	Diane Horner 


Minutes Secretary	-	Liz Hodgson





ELECTION OF COMMITTEE 2014/15


It was agreed that the Committee would comprise the officers listed above, together with the following:


Ann Braithwaite, Amanda Ainsworth, David Bertsson, Linda Slater, Peter Horner, Martin Mason, Phil Whiting and Katie Metcalfe.





QUESTION & ANSWER SESSION


David Wilkinson asked about the new slides to be put in at Spider Park: Would we face the same maintenance problems as in The Adventure? Diane said that the new slides would be stainless steel rather than plastic, so would be more robust and responsibility for future maintenance would remain with SLDC.





The new fencing round the playground was in the process of being installed, and the old gate onto the road should be moved. Also, there would be a new gate between the playground and the games area.





People walking their dogs on the games area was still a problem. It is a Dog Exclusion Area and Diane had asked the Enforcement Officers to patrol at random. She had also pushed for the appropriate signs to be installed around the games area to remind people, but had not had any response as yet.





Linda said that some people had complained to her about the footpath by the Cock and Dolphin becoming overgrown, though she didn’t personally think it was too bad yet. Also, there was a broken bollard that needed replacing. This was a question for South Lakes Housing, who have the magic map that states who owns what land around the estate (a very complicated issue) and would therefore be deferred pending Fiona’s presence.





DATES OF MEETINGS 2014/15


We were awaiting confirmation from Ghyllside School of the propsed meeting dates for the coming year. The provisional date of the next Committee Meeting was 15th October 2014.





ANY OTHER BUSINESS


It was agreed to hold another Litter Pick before the Winter. The date chosen was the 11th October, meeting at 10.30am outside Ghyllside School as usual.





Fiona Harrison needed volunteers to help at the Halloween Party on 25th October at the Parish Hall. So far, we have Diane, Peter, Rose and Liz, but anyone else would be welcome.





Some one was needed to take the register for the Sports Sessions at the MUGA on the 15th and 22nd September, as Diane would be away. Liz Hodgson subsequently volunteered.








The meeting closed at 8.40pm
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